WEST LANHAM HILLS CITIZEN

November 2023 Next Meeting: Thursday November 2, at 7 PM at Park Building

President's Corner: Lan Tsubata

More than 20 neighbors helped with the Community Clean up on Saturday, Oct. 21, removing trash from public areas and filling the two dumpsters provided by the County's solid waste division.

Michael Driggers and Sarah Tsubata coordinated the event. Michael Chodos prepared the snacks and drinks. Ronaldo Ocon and his family picked up the bags of trash collected by the many volunteers. We had a large number of elementary and middle school aged children, and a few from high school, and many adults.

Pizza and drinks were shared by all the participants at the Park Pavilion afterwards. Many thanks to the County and all our wonderful volunteers! (We still need volunteers to help beautify the neighborhood's entrance sign. It needs pruning, trash picked up, and lighting solutions. If you are interested to help, please contact Sarah Tsubata, 785-341-5042 or email sarahtsubata@gmail.com

Two new volunteers will coordinate our Christmas event: Ann Chilcoat and Kazuo Tsubata. Please come to the November meeting to hear their plans.



On Wednesday, November 8th, 2023 at 7PM, the West Lanham Hills Neighborhood Association Garden Committee will host a "Seed, Root, And Bulb Exchange" at the community building.

All neighbors who have extra seeds, bulbs, or roots from their garden are invited to stop by to exchange these items with each other. Those who do not yet have gardens, but would like seeds, bulbs, and roots to start gardens of their own, are also invited to join.

Participants are asked to bring their own containers, bags, and envelopes to contain any seeds they take. Seasonal refreshments will be provided. We hope to see you there!







